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COMMISSION MEETING 

8:30 am, Wednesday, October 20th, 2010 
CDRPC Office 
One Park Place 

Albany, New York 
453-0850 

AGENDA 

I. Welcome/Introduction of Guests 

2. July 21,2010 Meeting Minutes* 

3. Financial Statement through September 30, 2010 (Memo #10-24)* 

4. Presentation/Discussion by Carmella Mantello, The Director of the Canal 
Corporation (Memo #10-25) 

5. Foreign-Trade Zone Status Report (Memo #10-26) 

6. HUD Sustainable Communities Regional Planning Grant Application (Memo 
#10-27) 

7. Combined Sewer Overflow Long Term Control Plan Update (Memo #10-28) 

8. Staff Activity Report 

9. Other Business (Appointment of Nominating Committee) 

10. Next Meeting Date/Time: December 15,2010 @ 8:30 AM 

*Requires Formal Board Action 

• Serving Albany, Rensselaer, Saratoga, & Schenectady Counties • 



PRESENT: 

ABSENT: 

PRESIDING: 

COMMISSION MEETING 
July 21,2010 

CDRPC Conference Room 
One Park Place, Suite 102 
Albany, New York 12205 

MINUTES 

Willard Bruce, Lucille McKnight, Stan Brownell, Michael Stammel, Fred 
Acunto, Philip Barrett, John Murray, Paul Sausville, Barbara Mauro, 
David Vincent 

John Graziano, Michael Whalen, Judy Breselor, Leon Fiacco, James 
Shaughnessy, Jason Kemper, Robert Godlewski, Gary Hughes, Michael 
Petta 

Phil Barrett, Chair, called the meeting to order at 8:30am. 

1. WelcomelIntroduction of Guests 

Emily Kindt from the Bonadio Group was in attendance. 

2. May 19, 2010 Meeting Minutes 

The minutes were distributed before the meeting. No corrections were made. 

Action Taken 
Jack Murray made a motion to approve the minutes, and Stan Brownell seconded. The 
minutes were approved unanimously. 

3. Financial Statement through June 30, 2010. 

The fmancial statement represents activities through June 30, 2010. The revenues are at 
51.6% and expenses are at 46.2%. There is approximately $89,000 cash in the bank 
(excluding CD's) and outstanding receivables totaling just over $109,000. 

The second quarter invoices have been sent out to the counties and the appropriate billing 
agencies for CDYCI, Combined Sewer Overflow, Water Quality, and the UPWP work 
programs. 

Action Taken 
Mike Stammel made a motion to approve the Financial Statements as presented and 
Barbara Mauro seconded. The motion was approved unanimously. 



4. 2009 Audit Report, Presentation by the Bonadio Group 

A copy of the FY-2009 Draft Audit Report prepared by The Bonadio Group was sent out 
prior to the meeting for review. 

Emily Kindt went over the Audit Report with the Board. Included in the Audit Report is 
a Management Discussion and Analysis that provides an overview of the fmancial 
activities for the year ending December 31, 2009. 

Action Taken 
Jack Murray made a motion to accept the 2009 Audit Report and Paul Sausville 
seconded. The motion was approve unanimously. 

5. 2011 Proposed Preliminary Budget 

Rocky informed the Board that the adoption of the Preliminary Budget will allow us to 
send out the Commission's request for next year's county contributions. Overall, the 
2011 budget is slightly less than the 2010 budget. The amount requested from each 
county will revert to the amount originally requested for 2010 reflecting no increase since 
2004. The original amount requested for 2010 was reduced by 10% at the request of 
Albany County due to financial difficulties. All counties were reduced by 10% as well. 
A fmal budget will be prepared for the December Commission meeting. 

CDRPC will continue to facilitate and coordinate the CSO project on behalf of the 
Albany Pool Communities through 2011. It is anticipated that the Long Term Control 
Plan will be submitted to NYS DEC during the second half of2011. 

A grant proposal was submitted to the Department of Health by the Capital District 
Community Gardens in response to a Healthy Lifestyle grant announcement. CDRPC 
will be a subcontractor to the Community Gardens and our focus will be to evaluate 
opportunities to create more walkable communities. Iffunded, CDRPC's share ofthe 
grant would not exceed $75,000 during the three year study period. 

In order to balance the preliminary budget, as proposed, $19,000 will be taken from the 
Umeserved Fund Balance account. 

Jack Murray asked how the preliminary budget would be affected if the counties were to 
pay the 2010 reduced contribution amounts. Rocky responded that he would have to take 
$40-45;000 out of the Umeserved Fund Balance instead of the proposed $19,000 in order 
to balance the budget. 

Barbara Mauro inquired if the final 2010 census figures will change the amount charged 
to the counties based on the population. The census figures will reflect changes to the 
2012 contributions. Jack Murray suggested that Rocky notifY the counties of the 2012 
contribution changes as soon as those figures are available. 



Action Taken 
Jack Murray made a motion to approve the Proposed 2011 Preliminary Budget as 
presented and Bill Bruce seconded. The motion was approved unanimously. 

6. Status Repoli on the Foreign-Trade Zone Alternative Site Framework Application 

On July 8, 2010 the Foreign-Trade Zones Board approved the application to expand and 
reorganize FTZ 121 under the Alternative Site Framework. The Foreign-Trade zone now 
covers a ten county area and includes five magnet sites. Under the new framework, the 
Zone will be able to service companies located anywhere within the ten county service 
area with an expedited 30-45 day application procedure for warehousing and distribution 
activities. Manufacturing and processing activities will still require a more detailed 9-12 
month application and review procedure. 

Rocky commended both Deb Shannon and David Wardle for their hard work in preparing 
the application and working with the economic developers in the ten county area and the 
staff from the Foreign-Trade Zone Board in moving the application forward. 

Deb Shannon informed the Board that each of the county economic developers has been 
contacted infomIing them they can now market themselves as being part of a foreign­
trade zone. The counties can also start marketing their magnet sites as well. CDRPC 
staff will be reaching out to each of the counties to explain FTZ benefits and how they 
may use them. An educational workshop will be held in the Fall; speakers familiar with 
the operation of a FTZ, including Customs, will be brought in to discuss the issues, 
opportunities and benefits associated with being in a Foreign Trade Zone. 

Jack Murray inquired if the Board could get a list of all Foreign-Trade Zone inquiries and 
the counties the inquiries came from for the next meeting. Deb added that so far there 
have been three inquiries from Albany County within the last month. A list of all 
inquiries will be available to the Board at the next meeting. 

7. Combined Sewer Overflow Long Term Control Plan Update 

An updated Receiving Water Quality Models Report was submitted to DEC on June 4, 
2010. The Albany Pool Joint Venture Team is currently reviewing comments on the 
updated Report received from DEC on July 2, 2010. The LTCP is approximately nine 
months behind schedule due to unresolved issues with the modeling efforts. The 
communities submitted a letter to DEC on June 22, 2010 requesting an additional project 
extension to June, 2011. A response has not yet been received by DEC. 

A lack of consensus on the models has prevented any significant work on the selection 
and evaluation of possible control alternatives, financial implications, and management 
structures. However, some initial socio-economic and budget data collection is 
underway. One June 7, 2010, a Technical Committee was held to review the data 
collection activities associated with the financial capabilities report for the Long Term 



Control Plan. Additional data concerning long-term water related capital improvements 
and maintenance costs are being collected from the communities. 

A technical Committee meeting was held with the Environmental Facilities Corporation 
(EFC) on Monday, July 12,2010. The meeting was held to discuss the scope of the 
LTCP, the types of control alternatives that may be under consideration, and 
opportunities for EFC funding and support. EFC indicated a willingness to entertain 
funding applications from a multi-jurisdictional management entity. The communities 
will meet with EFC on a quarterly basis to keep them up to date on the project. 

David Vincent inquired about the reasons for the delay. The primary issues are regarding 
oxygen levels in the River especially at beach sites. The consultants developed a model 
primarily to look at oxygen levels in the river and after months of investigating this issue, 
it was detennined that there is no oxygen deficiency in the river caused by the CSOs. 
There are other issues regarding bacteria in the river that are currently being resolved as 
well. 

8. HUD Sustainable Communities Regional Planning Grant Program 

The U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) released the Notice of 
Funding Available (NOFA) for the Sustainable Communities Regional Planning Grant 
Program on June 24th. The NOFA indicated that $98 million will be made available to 
support two program categories: 1. The creation of Regional Plans for Sustainable 
Development and 2. Detailed Execution Plans and Programs. The Grant Program goals 
are Enhance transportation choices; Promote affordable housing; Enhance economic 
competitiveness; Support existing communities; Coordination/Collaboration/Leveraging; 
Value communities and neighborhoods. The application deadline is August 23rd

. 

Todd Fabozzi has taken the lead on submitting the grant and is working to establish a 
strong consortium partnership involving CDTC, eDT A, Center for Economic Growth 
(CEG), CARES, Inc., and the University at Albany. The Consortium partnership has the 
collective expertise and capacity to carry out the proposed planning effort to create a 
Regional Plan for Sustainable Development designed to integrate housing, land use, 
economic and workforce development, transportation, and infrastructure investments in 
the Capital Region. 

At this time, other organizations participating in the partnership include Community 
Gardens, Capital District Homeownership Collaborative, Community Loan Fund, Behan 
Associates, and several State agencies each of whom have expressed strong support and 
willingness to assist in the preparation ofthe Regional Plan. 

The minimum grant amount is $500,000 and the maximum is $5,000,000. Todd is unsure 
ofthe amount being requested at this time. Each ofthe collaborative partners is putting 
together outlines of their scope of work and costs. Once Todd has all that information 
collected, it will be consolidated into a single proposal. Todd expects that information 
within the next two weeks. There is a minimum 20% local match requirement. 
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Mike Stammel inquired about what housing type will be built under the Promote 
Affordable Housing goal. The full range of housing needs will be looked at in the 
application. Existing housing and unmet needs will be analyzed and how to address 
those needs will be part ofthe goal. Todd will be meeting with the housing groups next 
week to discuss their approach regarding affordable housing. 

If CDRPC is awarded the grant, work will start on or abont January 1, 2011 and it is a 
three year project. The award date has not yet been published. 

Bill Bruce suggested the Board be notified once the grant application is complete and 
ready for submission with final numbers and listing of all partners. Rocky will email the 
Board that information once the application is submitted. 

9. Staff Activity Report 

10. 

11. 

Rocky informed the Board that David Wardle is making excellent progress and is 
priroarily working from home. However, he will be coming back to the office in August 
on a part time basis. 

Other Business 

Rocky inquired if the Commissioners would be interested in having the meeting packets 
emailed rather than mailed in order to save paper and postage. Donna will send out a 
survey via email to the Commissionern to fmd out who is interested in getting their 
packets emailed. 

Next Meeting Date 

The next Commission meeting will be held October 20, 2010 at 8:30AM. 

Adjournment 
David Vincent made a motion to adjouru. the meeting and Mike Stammel seconded. The 
motion was accepted unanimously. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Willard Bruce 

~c~(t~~ 
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MEMORANDUM (#10-24) 

To: Commissioners 

From: Rocky Fenaro, Executive Director 

Date: October 12, 2010 

Re: Monthly Financial Statement 

Enclosed for your review and approval are the current financial statements 
through September 2010. Through the first nine months of the fiscal year, 
revenues are at 77.3% of the budgeted amount and expenses are at 66.8%. For 
some of the expense items, such as Rent and Health Insurance, the financial 
statement represents ten months of expenditures. 

Third quarter invoices were sent to the appropriate billing agencies for the 
CDYCI, Combined Sewer Overflow, Water Quality, and the UPWP 
(Transportation) work programs 

As noted on the Statement of Financial Condition, on September 30th we had 
approximately $94,000 cash in the bank and outstanding receivables totaling over 
$150,000. We also have four Certificates of Deposit as noted on the table below: 

"'-}-\-:~::~:" ~- ciCJ) #< ·'C· 1>?'Vnhl~ ••.•.•...• > 
. 

Expire~.··.,,······ 
-,<-,'--

I'" ':~-:: " 

153153 $ 31,200.00 January 13, 2011 
000224 $ 21,194.36 April 17,2011 
605434 $ 31,570.92 August 9, 2011 
153161 $ 32,744.73 December 10,2010 

Total: $116,710.01 

• Serving Albany, Rensselaer, Saratoga, & Schenectady Counties • 



CDRPC 2010 Income Statement 

Prepared by the Capital District Regional Planning Commission 08·10·10: 15:13 2010 Monthly Statement·rO.x1s : 2010 Ineome 



Capital District Regional Planning Commission 

GENERAL FUND 

Statement of Financial Condition 
September 30,2010 

Cash - Checking 
Cash - Money Market 

Assets 

Cash - Certificates of Deposit 
Petty Cash 
Net Due from Private Persons/Organizations 
Due from State & Federal Governments 
Due from Other Governments 
Prepaid Expenses 
Canyover Revenue 

$ 19,919.72 
74,307.93 

116,710.01 

200.00 
20,200.00 

122,347.88 
7,560.29 

257.09 

Sub-Total: Assets $ 361,502.92 
Expenses - Year-to-Date 457,638.22 

Total 

Liabilities & Fund Balance 
Due to Other Governments $ 
Due to Private Persons/Organizations 
Defened Project Revenue (5,481.85) 
Fund Balance - Unrestricted 304,421.08 

Sub-Total: Liabilities & Fund Balance $ 298,939.23 
Revenue-Year-to-Date $ 520,201.91 

---'---....:...:..--=..:.~ 

Total 

Net Income (Loss) $ 62,563.69 

$ 819,141.14 

$ 819,141.14 

Prepared by the Capital District Regional Planning Commission 08·10·10 : 15: 13 '20lU MmthlyStatement-lO_xls: 2010 GFBal= 
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MEMORANDUM (#10-25) 

To: Commissioners 

From: Rocky Fenaro, Executive Director 

Date: October 12, 2010 

Re: Presentation by Cannella Mantello 

Cmmella Mantello, the Director of the New York State Canal Corporation will 
provide the Board with an overview and update of the activities and programs of 
interest involving the New York State Canal Corporation. 

• Serving Albany, Rensselaer, Saratoga, & Schenectady Counties + 



The New York State Canal System:The New York State Canal System:

“It’s Still (“It’s Still (Well, Well, KindaKinda!!) Your Ancestor’s Canal”) Your Ancestor’s Canal”

Carmella R. Mantello
Director

New York State Canal Corporation

Capital District Capital District 
Regional Planning CommissionRegional Planning Commission

October 20, 2010October 20, 2010



The Famous Erie Canal



The Canal System  TODAY



Canal System Overview

• Canal Corporation operates the Canal System 
• subsidiary of the NYS Thruway Authority

• Four waterways:

• Erie Canal – 338 miles long
• Champlain Canal – 60 miles long
• Oswego Canal – 24 miles long
• Cayuga-Seneca Canal – 12 miles long

• Includes approximately 1,800 structures, including 57 locks, 20 
moveable bridges and other dams, walls, etc. 

• Approximately 500-full time and 100 seasonal employees 



The Canal System is…
still an Engineering Marvel





Multi-Year Capital Plan

• Rehabilitation of Lock E-6 in 
Waterford, Saratoga County –
Cost approximately 
$16,500,000

• Rehabilitation of Lock O-5 in 
Minetto, Oswego County –
Cost approximately 
$11,500,000

• Canalway Trail Canastota to 
Erie Canal Village – Cost 
approximately $2,500,000

• Canalway Trail, Schenectady –
Cost approximately 
$1,500,000  





NYS Canal System is also…
a Land & Water Trail System

Canalway Trail





Canalway Water Trail



Water Trail – Interactive On-Line Tool

www.canals.ny.gov/exvac/watertrail.html



The NYS Canal System is also (or still!)… 
a Commercial Highway



• Commercial Shipping:
- increase in recent years
- more energy efficient and environmentally friendly

• NYSERDA funding feasibility study

• Canal System recently designated as a federal Marine Corridor



NYS Canal System is also…
Revitalizing Communities

St. Johnsville Marina
(Erie Canal Greenway Grant  ribbon cutting) 



Accomplishments to Date:
Canal Revitalization

• $250 million in local projects along 
the Canal System:

– $13 million to develop 7 harbors

– $18 million for Canalway Trail 
projects

– More than $200 million in local 
service port projects

Amsterdam

Whitehall



Erie Canal Greenway Grant Projects

• City of Albany  - Mohawk Hudson Bike-Hike
Trail ($173,250)

• City of Cohoes - Cohoes Heritage Trail
($225,000) 

• Town of Waterford – Water Trail Dock &
Amenities (Lock E2) ($207,510)

• Essex County - Lake Champlain Visitors
Center ($225,000 )

• Town of Clifton Park – Riverview Landing
Public Access ($180,000)

• City of Schenectady – Canal Access, 
Interpretation & Visitor Services ($225,000)

Clifton Park

Colonie



NYS Canal System is also…
Community Events, Celebrations & Festivals

Canal Clean Sweep
(Canal employees at Alcathy’s, Town of Waterford)Canalway Trail Celebration

(Corning Preserve, Albany)



The NYS Canal System is also…
History ALIVE



Chittenango Landing Canal Boat Museum

Old Erie Lock 52 – Port Byron

Rome



The NYS Canal System is also…
Educational

Tug Urger: The “Floating Classroom”



The NYS Canal System is also…
a Team Effort



Contact InformationContact Information
Carmella R. Mantello, Director

New York State Canal Corporation
P.O. Box 189, Albany  12201

Phone: (518) 436 - 3055
Fax: (518) 471 - 5936
www.nyscanals.gov
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MEMORANDUM (#10-26) 

To: Commissioners 

From: Rocky Ferraro, Executive Director 

Date: October 12, 2010 

Re: Foreign Trade Zone Status Update 

On August 12, the Foreign Trade Zones Board held a Grantee outreach meeting in 
Syracuse, NY. This provided an opportunity to meet with the Executive 
Secretary of the Foreign Trade Zones Board, Andrew McGilvray, and the Board 
Reviewer assigned to New York State, Maureen Hinman as well as the other 
Grantees from around New York State. The Board presented information on the 
Alternative Site Framework and proposed changes that would remove the 
requirement to designate specific floating acreage allotments to Magnet sites. 

In mid August, CDRPC revamped the Foreign-Trade Zones section of the website 
to reflect the approved Alternative Site Framework system for Foreign Trade 
Zone 121 including the addition of interactive links to aid economic developers 
and potential users. The reaction to the website revisions has been very positive. 

CDRPC staff met with the staff from the Empire State Development regional 
office to discuss our Foreign-Trade Zone and the approved changes under the 
Alternative Site Framework. A follow up meeting was held in September with 
ESD's International Policy Division to discuss ways to market the zone at 
international trade conferences and at the State's overseas field offices. ESD is 
researching the possibility of a grant to aid New York State Foreign-Trade Zones 
to create marketing materials. ESD regional staff has begun to explore Zone 
opportunities in their meetings with companies and are forwarding potential 
clients to CDRPC. 

On October 6, 2010, CDRPC hosted a Foreign-Trade Zones workshop at the 
Holiday Inn. The workshop was primarily targeted to the 10 county economic 

• Serving Albany, Rensselaer, Saratoga, & Schenectady Counties • 



development representatives and magnet site operators to ensure that they have a 
thorough understanding of the program and possible marketing strategies. Several 
companies interested in using the Foreign-Trade Zone also attended the workshop. The 
workshop featured David Ostheimer, Esq., a Foreign-Trade Zones attorney, who 
presented the basics of Foreign-Trade Zone benefits, benefit calculations, and the 
differences between Foreign-Trade Zones and other U.S. Customs importer programs. 
Officers Sharon Peterson and Mike Murphy from the U.S. Customs Albany Port office 
provided an overview of Customs requirements for zone activation. Gerry Shaye from 
the International Division of Empire State Development gave a brief overview of the 
international field offices and their role in promoting New York State for Foreign Direct 
Inveshnent. 

CDRPC is hopeful that once local economic developers are fully educated about the Zone 
and are actively marketing the program, there will be sufficient interest generated to 
warrant a second workshop in early 2011 tailored specifically to potential zone users and 
operators. 

CDRPC is exploring establishing a semi-annual FTZ #121 newsletter for electronic 
distribution to local economic developers, magnet site operators and zone users. It is 
anticipated that the newsletter will provide access to cun'ent Foreign-Trade Zones Board 
activities, regulation changes, and rulings; information on FTZ#121 magnet sites; 
highlighting new companies joining our Zone; and international trade news. 

At the last Commission meeting, staff was asked to provide information on prospective 
companies contacting CDRPC about the Foreign-Trade Zone program. Due to concerns 
regarding confidentiality, we are providing information on the number and type of 
inquiries by County but will not identify the individual companies making verbal 
inquiries to CDRPC. Ifa company should apply for Foreign-Trade Zone benefits, their 
details will become public at the appropriate time. 

The following inquiries have been made in the Foreign-Trade Zone since May, 20 I 0: 
- Albany County: 3 companies interested in imports and distribution 
- Schenectady County: I company interested in manufacturing 
- Washington County: I company interested in manufacturing 
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MEMORANDUM (#10-27) 

To: Commissioners 

From: Rocky Fel1'aro, Executive Director 

Date: October 12, 2010 

Re: HUD Sustainable Communities Regional Planning Grant 

The following is a Fact Sheet of Information about the HUD Sustainable 
Communities Regional Planning Grant Fact Sheet submitted by CDRPC as the 
lead applicant on August 23rd

• This grant program is a centerpiece of the 
Interagency Partnership for Sustainable Communities, an initiative jointly 
implemented by HUD, the US Department of Transportation (DOT), and the US 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA). The grant program is designed to 
create and support Regional Plans that integrate housing, land use, economic and 
workforce development, transpOltation and infrastructure investments. CDRPC 
and all of the partners see this as an opportnnity to augment the ground breaking 
work underway in the Capital Region by establishing a blue print for working 
collaboratively to realize our mutual goals during the next several decades to 
achieve a sustainable future in the Capital Region. 

Coverage Area: Albany, Rensselaer, Saratoga, and Schenectady Counties 

Objective: To prepare a Capital District Sustainable Communities Regional Plan 
that meets the following Grant Program goals: 

1. Enhance transportation choices 
2. Promote affordable housing 
3. Enhance economic competitiveness 
4. Support existing communities 
5. CoordinationlCollaborationlLeveraging 
6. Value communities and neighborhoods 

+ Serving Albany, Rensselaer, Saratoga, & Schenectady Counties + 



Proposed Initiatives: In order to address these broad goals, the Plan will undeliake the 
following interrelated initiatives: 

I. The New Visions 2030 TranspOliation Plan Update 
2. Regional Vision of Sustainable Settlement Patterns 
3. Green Infrastructure Plan 
4. Community Food Assessment 
5. Sustainable Housing Plan 
6. Sustainable Economy Plan 

Grant Consortium Partners (Co-Applicants committed to undertake defIned tasks 
and provide specilled in-kind match): 

• Capital District Regional Planning Commission (Lead Applicant) 
• Affordable Housing Partnership of the Capital Region 
• Behan Planning & Design wlFregonese Associates 
• Capital District Community Gardens 
• Capital District Community Loan Fund 

• CARES 
• Capital District Transportation Committee 
• Center for Economic Growth 
• Erie Canalway National Heritage COlTidor 
• University @ Albany, SUNY 
• Workforce Development Institute 

Total Project Costs: $4,717,887 of which $3,462,057 is I-IUD share and $1,255,830 is 
match by consortium partners 

Time Frame: 3 years 

Other: Highly competitive; Up to $73,000,000 will be awarded nationally for regions 
over 500,000 population. 
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MEMORANDUM (#10-28) 

To: Commissioners 

From: Rocky Ferraro, Executive Director 

Date: October 12,2010 

Re: Long Tenn Control Plan - Combined Sewer Overflow Study 

On July 20, CDRPC and the Albany Pool Joint Venture Team (APNT) met with 
DEC to discuss possible management structures for Phase II as well as the 
differences between the demonstrative and presumptive approaches to CSO 
controls. This meeting was a necessary precursor to evaluating alternatives for 
each of the communities. There was general agreement that the communities 
should seek a'demonstrative approach within the Long Tenn Control Plan 
(LTCP), 

The Demonstrative approach requires the pennittees to demonstrate, with models 
and on-going sampling, that the control program is adequate to meet water quality 
standards. There is no limit to the number of combined sewer overflows that may 
occur each year however these overflows must not preclude meeting water quality 
standards. The Presumptive approach requires establishing a plan that meets pre­
detennined criteria that are presumed to provide adequate levels of control to 
meet water quality based standards. Under this approach no more than an average 
of 4 overflows can occur per year; no less than 85% of the volume of combined 
sewage must be eliminated or captured during precipitation events; and no less 
than the mass of pollutants identified as causing water impainnent must be 
eliminated or removed. 

On July 29, CDRPC and the APNT met with DEC to review DEC's comments 
on the updated Receiving Water Quality Models (RWQM) Report that was 
submitted to DEC on June 4, 2010. Agreement was reached on the issues and a 
final modeling report was submitted on August 11,2010. DEC issued a letter 
supporting the RWQM report on August 31. With the approval of the technical 
reports by DEC in place, the next and fmal critical phase of the study, alternative 
assessments, can get undelway. 

• Serving Albany, Rensselaer, Saratoga, & Schenectady Counties • 



Due to the need to undertake additional evaluations and address specific issues associated 
with the modeling report based on the preliminary findings, the LTCP is approximately 
ten months behind schedule. The communities submitted a letter to DEC on June 22, 
2010 requesting an additional project extension to June, 2011. All six of the communities 
have now received updated SPDES permits that extend the LTCP through June 20 II. 

CDRPC has requested grant extensions through June 2011. As of this writing, approval 
has been given by DEC Region 4 and head office. DEC's Fiscal office and the 
Comptroller's Office are still reviewing the request. 

A Technical Committee meeting was held on October 8th. At this meeting, project 
progress was reviewed along with a discussion of alternative assessments being 
investigated. The Green Innovation Grant Program was discussed and a meeting will be 
scheduled with EFC regarding Green Infrastructure grant funding. A Citizen's Advisory 
Committee will be scheduled for early November to review the Receiving Water Quality 
Model repOlt and the 2009 Tributary Sampling. 



CAPITAL DISTRICT REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 

A. ADMINISTRATION 

STAFF ACTIVITY REPORT 
July 12, 2010 to October 10,2010 

I. The 2010 Q3 billings are being prepared for the 604(b) Water Quality contract, UPWP 
TranspOltation Planning contract, EDA Economic Planning contract, CDYCI 
administrative contract, and the CSO administrative contract. 

B. REGIONAL PLANNING 

REGIONAL L'lFORMATION SYSTEM & DATA SERVICES 

I. The staff responded to approximately 75 call-in and e-mail data requests during the 
reporting period. 

2. CDRPC's web site received over 570,000 page hits for the fn'st three quatters of 2010, 
and the Commission continues to receive very positive feedback about the amount and 
type of data available on the site. 

3. The staff continues to update and maintain its GIS, and to provide GIS products and 
services to local governments, agencies and citizens on request. 

4. The staff continues to process, analyze, and disseminate Census data and data released 
by the U.S. and N.Y.S. Departments of Labor. Infonnation is posted on the web site on 
an ongoing basis. 

5. Work is continuing in conjunction with the Watervliet Reservoir Water Consolidation 
study being managed by CDRPC on behalf of the City of Watervliet and the Town of 
Guilderland. A shared mnnicipal service grant was received from NYS DOS to 
investigate the fmancial and legal feasibility of consolidating water treatment operations 
at the reservoir. 

6. The staff is updating the school enrollment projections for the Ballston Spa, Schodack, 
and Shenendehowa School Districts, and is producing enrollment projections for the 
Schenectady City School District. 

7. CDRPC (Rocco Ferraro) is a member of the Executive Committee of the Mighty Waters 
Task Force established by Congressman Tonko. The Mission of the Task Fore is to help 
create a climate of investment, I'ecove/y and public awareness for the waterways and 
communities of the upper Hudson and Mohawk Rivers, Erie Canal and related 
wate/ways by mobilizing federal resources that encourage policy reform, economic 
development, public access and enjoyment and effective environmental and cultural 
resource management. The Task Force will be submitting a report to the Congressman 
by January 31,2011. 
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CAPITAL DISTRICT REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 

WATER QUALITY PLANNING 

1. The Staff has continued work on the 604b water quality program. Staff continues to 
participate in county water quality coordinating committee activities, MS4 committee 
activities, and to provide technical support to the counties and local communities. 

2. Staff is serving on the advisory committee of the Mohawk River Watershed Plan being 
carried out by a consortium of soil and water conservation districts. Staff is also serving 
on the NYS DEC Mohawk River Basin Action Agenda Steering Committee. 

3. Staff continues to manage the Albany Pool Combined Sewer Overflow Long Term 
Control Plan Development, which includes the Albany Water Board, the cities of 
Cohoes, Rensselaer, Troy and Watervliet, and the Village of Green Island, as well as 
assistance from the Albany and Rensselaer county sewer districts (See Memo 10-28). 

TRANSPORTATION AL'ID LAND USE 

1. The staff continues to participate on CDTC's Planning Committee, BikelPed Taskforce, 
and the Regional Linkage Forum. 

2. Staff continues to make public presentations on issues related to regional planning and 
regional development. 

3. Staff continues to participate on various Linkage Study advisory committees as part of 
the CDTC Linkage Grant Program. Current linkage studies underway include: The Town 
of Sand Lake Hamlet Study, Delaware Ave Linkage Study, the Midtown Albany 
Educational District Enhancement Study, and the city of Albany Railroad Ave Linkage 
Study. 

4. Staff submitted the HUD Sustainable Communities Regional Planning Grant on August 
23'd. A consortium of regional partners were assembled and strategies were developed 
for housing, economic development, green infrastructure, smart growth, climate change, 
access to healthy fool/local food, and public outreach. The proposal is posted on the 
commission website (See Memo 10-27). 

5. Staff has been participating in the Capital District Healthy Communities Coalition, 
which is a partnership of various government and non-profit agencies interested in 
promoting healthy lifestyles, access to healthy food, and landscapes conducive to 
physical activity. 

HUMAN RESOURCES & CRIMINAL JUSTICE 

1. The Juvenile Detention facility utilization rate (based on the re-configured 16 bed 
facility) was 96.0% for the month of July, 93.1 % for the month of August, and 79.2% for 
the month of September, 20 I O. 
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2. Billings to the counties using the facility were computed and sent out through September 
2010. Billings for the fIrst three quarters represented 79.8% of the approved budget. 

3. Staff met with representatives of NYSERDA's New York Energy Smart program to 
discuss incentives and fmancing for energy effIciency measures at the Juvenile Detention 
facility. 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 

1. Data fIles continue to be updated and spreadsheets prepared on a monthly basis for 
public distribution, including EmploymentlUnemployment and CPIJPPI data. In 
addition, CDRPC continually maintains and enhances its Web site on an ongoing basis 
to include new and updated materials as they become available. 

2. The U.S. Department of Commerce, Economic Development Administration has 
renewed the Commission Partnership Planning Grant in the amount of $70,000. 

3. The May/June issue of Capital District Data was prepared and published covering the 
2009 Census population estimates by municipality. 

4. The July/August issue of Capital District Data was prepared and published covering the 
2008 municipal and school district fmances. 

5. A one day FTZ Training Workshop was held on October 6th for interested parties. David 
Ostheimer, an attorney specializing in international trade, and staff from the Albany POlt 
Customs & Border Protection District gave presentations and answered questions (See 
Memo 10-26). 

6. Reports were prepared for the estimated economic impact of the University at Albany 
(including separate estimates for CNSE and the East Campus) on the Capital Region and 
New York State. Reports were also prepared for the estimated economic impact of the 
RPI 10-year capital program on the Capital Region and Rensselaer County. 

C. MEETINGS: 

7112110 

7112110 

7/13110 

7/13110 

FelTaro & Fabozzi: Attendance and panel speaker (FelTaro) at Mohawk River 
Waterfront Revitalization Conference sponsored by Congressman Paul Tonko at 
Schenectady County Community College. 

FelTaro & Shannon: CSO Technical Committee meeting with the Environmental 
Facilities Corporation regarding wastewater funding opportunities. 

FelTaro: Saratoga Affordable Housing Group, Inc Board meeting. 

Fabozzi: CDTC BikelPed Taskforce meeting. 
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7/1411 0 Fen'aro & Fabozzi: Meeting with Behan Planning to discuss HUD regional planning 
grant application. 

7114110 Ferraro: Presentation at eh Capital Region Community Hospice Board Retreat. 

711511 0 Ferraro & Fabozzi: Meeting with CEG to discuss HUD regional planning grant 
application. 

7/16110 Fabozzi: Albany County Water Quality Coordinating Committee meeting. 

7120110 Ferraro & Shannon: CSO consultant meeting with DEC. 

7122/10 Shalmon: Albany County Storrnwater Coalition meeting. 

7122/10 Fabozzi: Meeting with a consortium oflocal housing agencies to discuss HUD 
regional planning grant application. 

7126110 Ferraro: ECOS Conference Planning Committee meeting. 

712811 0 Ferraro: Canal Recreationway Commission meeting. 

7128110 Ferraro & Shannon: Regional Development Coordinating Council meeting. 

7/29/10 Ferraro & Shannon: CSO consultant meeting with DEC. 

8111110 Shannon: EPA webcast on Low hnpact Development. 

811211 0 Ferraro & Shannon: Foreign-Trade Zones Board Grantee Outreach meeting. 

811711 0 Shannon: Rensselaer County MS4 Coordinators' meeting. 

8/19110 Ferraro: Canal Recreationway Land Use Advisory Group Committee meeting. 

8/2411 0 Shannon: Meeting with Empire State Development regional staff regarding the 
Foreign-Trade Zone. 

8/24110 Shannon: Meeting with Elizabeth Staubach, Albany County regarding Foreign-Trade 
Zone. 

8/2511 0 Ferraro & King: Meeting with NYSERDA representatives to discuss Energy Smart 
Communities program. 

8/26/10 Shannon: Albany County Storrnwater Coalition meeting. 

8/31110 Shannon: Interview with Paul Quirini for the Albany-Colonie Chamber of Commerce 
newsletter. 
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9101110 Shannon: Center for Watershed Protection Permeable Pavement webcast. 

9101110 Ferraro: Meeting with Menands Village Trustees to discuss Comp Plan RFP. 

910211 0 Ferraro & Shannon: Meeting with Empire State Development Intemational Policy 
Division regarding Foreign-Trade Zone marketing. 

910211 0 Ferraro: CDTC Policy Board meeting. 

9103/10 Ferraro: ECOS Conference Planning Committee meeting. 

910911 0 Fabozzi: NYS GIS Coordinating Body meeting, Albany. 

9110110 Shannon: Saratoga County MS4 Coordinators' meeting. 

9110110 Fen'aro: Capital District Library Council Trustee Board meeting. 

911 011 0 Ferraro & Fabozzi: NYSARC quarterly water quality meeting (phone conference). 

9/12-15110 Shannon: National Association of Foreign-Trade Zones conference. 

911311 0 Fabozzi: Capital District Healthy Communities Coalition meeting, Colonie. 

911311 0 Ferraro: Mighty Waters Advisory Task Force meeting. 

911411 0 Ferraro: Inter-municipal Transfer of Development Rights Task Force meeting. 

911411 0 Ferraro: Regional Transportation Coordination Committee meeting. 

9114110 Fabozzi: CDTC BikelPed Taskforce meeting. 

9115110 Ferraro: Albany County 10 Year plan to End Homelessness Executive Committee 
meeting. 

911511 0 Ferraro: Saratoga Rural Preservation Company Board meeting. 

9116110: Fen'aro: Canalway Trail roundtable meeting hosted by Senator Gillibrand. 

911711 0 Fabozzi: Albany County Water Quality Coordinating Committee meeting. 

9/2011 0 Fabozzi: Mohawk River Watershed Plan Advisory Committee meeting, Fonda. 

9/21110 Ferraro: Meeting to discuss Watervliet-Guilderland Reservoir study. 

912211 0 Ferraro & King: Meeting with NYSERDA representatives to discuss incentives for 
energy efficiency measures at Juvenile Detention facility. 

9/23-24110 Ferraro: Attendance at New York Upstate Chapter APA Plmming Conference. 
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9127110 Ferraro: Mighty Waters Executive Committee meeting. 

9128110 Fabozzi: CDTC Regional Linkage Forum, CDTC. 

9/29110 Ferraro: NYS Association of Regional Councils Executive Directors meeting. 

9/30/10 Fabozzi: Sand Lake Linkage Study Advisory Committee meeting, Sand Lake. 

10/1/10 Ferraro: Stakeholders Board meeting. 

101111 0 Ferraro: Mighty Waters meeting hosted by NYS DOS. 

10104/10 Ferraro, Fabozzi, Shannon, Reinhart: NYS DEC Stormwater Seminar, Colonie 
Library. 

10105/10 Fabozzi: ESRI GIS seminar, Crown Plaza. 

1010511 0 Shannon: Conference call with Foreign-Trade Zones Board staff. 

10106/10 Fabozzi: Albany County Water Quality Coordinating Committee meeting. 

10106110 Ferraro, Wardle, Shannon: FTZ Workshop with presentations by David Ostheimer, 
Esq., and staff from the Albany POlt Customs & Border Protection District. 

10106/10 Ferraro: Presentation at forum sponsored by Saratoga PLAN re: growth patterns. 

10/07110 Ferraro: Mighty Waters Government & Policy Committee meeting. 

1010811 0 Ferraro: Capital District Library Council Trustee Board meeting. 

10/08110 Ferraro & Shannon: CSO Technical Committee meeting. 

10108110 Ferraro & Shannon: Meeting with Sarah Crowell, Plmmer for the city of Rensselaer. 
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